## **Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,**

Thank you for your continued prayers for our work in Tafunsak. God has continued to provide for and take care of our people there. William, a man from our church, was willing to step up. We were able to send him lessons, and he preached and taught each of the services. He has been our treasurer of the church since we started in 2011.

In past prayer letters, we have asked prayer for William's wife, Sepe. She is often sick and has been state-side several times because of her health. Sepe had an appointment scheduled in Seattle, Washington, and will not travel without her husband. At the end of September, William and Sepe left Kosrae, and it sounds as if she will need surgery very soon. Please pray for their travel's, Sepe's health, and God's direction in their lives.

As William was leaving, we needed others in the church to step up as well. One of our faithful ladies was willing to help fill in as treasurer, and we are thankful for the help. Pastor Henry has a few of his men filling in for him in Malem as he is now driving to Tafunsak on Sundays to fill in while we are finishing furlough. According to him, things are going well, but we are asking prayer for him and his health as well. This situation has put some extra pressure on him.

For Wednesdays, we sent some Bible study material, and our church is meeting together, taking prayer requests, praying, and going through the lessons by themselves. We were excited to hear that they have a new lady attending this Bible study. Praise the Lord, as our church continues to witness and invite even while we are away.

Also, thank you for praying for Stephen, the teenager who fell out of a breadfruit tree. He is healing up very well. The hospital in Kosrae was concerned and was able to bring in a specialist in just for him. From my understanding, he is recovering well. Praise the Lord!

We have been busy on the road! In two and a half weeks, we traveled just over four thousand miles. Thank you for your prayers as we have continued to have safety while driving. The girls have learned that it is not fun doing their school work in the back of the car, but so far we are on schedule. We have one final large trip before we return to Kosare (January 10<sup>th</sup>, 2019). At the end of November, we head to Tennessee, Florida, and Mississippi, but everything else is only a couple of hours from our house.

By the end of furlough, we will have seen about two-thirds of our supporting churches and God has also blessed us with twelve new meetings. We are encouraged by seeing all those who are praying and giving to our ministry. Being gone for four to five years, we often worry about what we will find when we return. We are finding churches, people, and pastors faithfully serving the Lord, and we are thankful for it. Through the Lord's strength, we can continue on for Him!

Until He Comes, Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter

P.O. Box 697 Daniel, Megan, Emily & Lauren

Kosrae, FM 96944 danielfetter5@hotmail.com

> Sent by: First Baptist Church 327 N. Main St. Evart, MI 49631 (231) 734-6172

Serving with WWNTBM P.O. Box 725, Kings Mountain, NC 28086, <u>www.wwntbm.com</u>